Dear Anne

Thank you for your letter of 8 March 2017 received on 10 March 2017 in relation to the Draft Plan being reported to the Planning Policy Committee on 23 March 2017.

We have now had the opportunity to look at the information available from 17 March 2017 and now also on the Council's Local Plan webpages and can advise that the proposed modifications address our concerns in relation to the following:

- FRIS317 site allocation:
- SIB406 site allocation; and,
- Policy SP11: Historic Environment.

We wish to maintain our comments in relation to the other issues raised in our earlier responses to the emerging plan.

I hope that this information is of use to you at this time.

We would be grateful if the information could be forwarded to the Inspector by the Council as set out in your correspondence.

Yours sincerely

Rosamund Worrall

Historic Environment Planning Adviser (East Midlands and West Midlands)

Historic England 2nd Floor | Windsor House | Cliftonville | Northampton | NN1 5BE

T (m).07917 596058

www.HistoricEngland.org.uk

For the first time ever, you can now share your knowledge and photos on the nation's list of historic buildings and places www.historicengland.org.uk/ETL #ListEngland



We help people understand, enjoy and value the historic environment, and protect it for the future. <u>Historic England</u> is a public body, and we champion everyone's heritage, across England.

Follow us: Facebook | Twitter | Instagram Sign up to our newsletter

For the first time, we are opening up The List asking people to share images, insights and secrets of these special historic places to capture them for future generations. Can you help us #ListEngland?

This e-mail (and any attachments) is confidential and may contain personal views which are not the views of Historic England unless specifically stated. If you have received it in error, please delete it from your system and notify the sender immediately. Do not use, copy or disclose the information in any way nor act in reliance on it. Any information sent to Historic England may become publicly available.